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USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT PRESENTS $4,885,000 TO 
RAPID VALLEY SANITARY DISTRICT
Funds Will Be Used For the Construction of a Water Treatment Plant
(Rapid Valley, South Dakota – January 3, 2007)  The United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Rural Development South Dakota Acting State Director Tim B. Potts today presented Rapid Valley Sanitary District with loan funds totaling $4,885,000 for system capacity improvements.  
“With infrastructure improvements such as those being made by the Rapid Valley Sanitary District, everyday, we are making a positive impact on people’s lives and influencing their decisions to continue to call the rural areas of South Dakota home,” said Potts.  He continued, “USDA Rural Development is truly committed to the future of rural communities.”

Rapid Valley is an unincorporated area located just east of and adjacent to the city of Rapid City.  It is a popular “bedroom community” for Rapid City.  The present system appears to be in generally good shape; however, with the rapid growth in the area, it lacks the supply capacity to meet the needs of the community.  In the past five years, it has been estimated that on average 100 hook-ups are made per year to the district.  The federal funds will be used for the construction of a water treatment plant.  These improvements will provide for the continuation of services to the existing users and allow for some growth in the area.

“This project has been three years in the making and it is good to see it coming to fruition.  Rapid Valley Sanitary District appreciates the fact that Rural Development has helped make this project a reality,” said Jim Jester, Manager of Rapid Valley Sanitary District.  
USDA Rural Development has ten offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include the state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Huron, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Sturgis, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to deliver programs in a way that will support increasing economic opportunity and improve the quality of life of rural residents.  As a venture capital entity, Rural Development provides equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov.
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Committed to the future of rural communities.
“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., 

Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (800)795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).
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